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To appreciate the new cooperation between Aalto University and ITB, especially Global Leadership Executive
MBA and the student exchange program for undergraduate and MBA program of SBM ITB, the Ambassador of
Finland for Indonesia, who is also an Advisory Board member for this partnership program, visited SBM ITB on
January 12, 2012. This short visit was conducted during the Ambassador's courtessy call to ITB and the
Governor of West Java.

The Ambassador was impressed by Kresna room at SBM ITB that facilitates students in doing stock
transactions. The Ambassador planned to recommed the universities in Finland to provide similar facility. Two
weeks after the Ambassador visit, another representative from another Finland university also visited SBM ITB.
Prof. Arja Ropo, the Director of School of Business and Administration at University of Tampere, 200 km away
from Helsinki, visited SBM ITB in a formal yet casual outfit. Prof. Ropo was accompanied by two Finland
Embassy's officers, Anna Rissanen and Dr. Erika Sauer.

Interestingly, Dr. Erika Sauer is the wife of the Ambassador of Finland to Indonesia, Kai Sauer. Dr. Sauer has been
actively involved in doing several academic researches with Prof. Ropo since years ago. Even though Dr. Sauer
had to stay in Jakarta, following her husband's assignment; she still kept in touch with University of Tampere
through Skype, Messenger, or email. As she said, "Distance is not a problem anymore with the recent
communication technologies". That is one of several reasons why University of Tampere isinterested in making
cooperation with SBM-ITB.

Professor Arja, who represents a University that has about 15.000 students 2.000 employees, was enthusiastic
to cooperate with SBM-ITB. This cooperation may start with research cooperation and students exchange
opportunity. University of Tampere has strong research background, and recently the university reorganize
itself to maximize the outcomes from the research activities. An interesting fact, both University of Tampere
andITB were established in 1920s.

Hopefully this new cooperation opportunity will enhance knowledge sharing culture to produce best-practices
for both countries. (ddw)

WE LIVE WITH WHAT WE GET, BUT WE GET LIFE BY WHAT WE GIVE
-Winston Churchill-
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